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Enjoy the half-term 
Wow! Half way through the term and half way 
through the school year. Everyone has been 
working so hard since the New Year and we’ve had 
so much fun learning new things. We hope you all 
enjoy a restful and relaxing break and look forward 
to seeing all the children on Monday 20th February 
at 8.55am. 
 

Golden Achievement Pupils  
Congratulations to the following pupils for being  
the golden pupil of the week this week:  

Class Pupils 

N Mexico Samirah Isrolia 

N Pakistan Saniya Hafeez 

R Ireland Piotr Zdancewicz 

R Somalia Nadirah Lunat 

1 Bangladesh Amelia Sharp 

1 Ghana Dora Kovacs 

2 Barbados Doruk Akhan 

2 Poland Nazneen Mulla 

3 Spain Dila Garip 

3 Nigeria Kimberly Ewhubare 

4 Brazil Zahra Alibhai 

4 Jamaica Alisha Weeks-Lewis 

5 Turkey Hiba Siddiqui 

5 Russia Amirah Varachhia 

6 China Shavasi Hylton 

6 India Rohanna Finlay 

 

 
 
First Week back at Northwold –  
w.c. 20.2.17 
A quiet week at Northwold in the first week back 
after half-term: 

Day Event (Class/Year) 

Monday  

Tuesday  

Wednesday  

Thursday Year 3 - Stonehenge 

Friday  

 
 

Easter School 

As part of their preparation for Year 6 SATs, there 

will be an Easter School in the Easter holidays. Over 

the past few years it has always proved to be highly 

beneficial to all the students who attended. Dates 

will be confirmed in the first week after half-term.  
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Year 2 and 6 SATs meeting 
Many thanks to all the parents who came to the 
SATs information meetings last week. We were 
really pleased to see so many of you and we hope 
you found it useful.  
 

Leeds Castle Trip – Year 2 
As part of their Cornerstones topic – Towers, 
Tunnels and Turrets – both Year 2 classes made a 
long, but definitely worthwhile, trip to Kent to 
Leeds Castle. With over nine hundred years of 
history and surrounded by a beautiful moat, it’s a 
spectacular castle. Here’s what the students 
thought – "My favourite thing was the maze 
because we needed to find our way through 
the  maze. Everyone was panicking to reach there 
first; it was very hard. Then we all found our way to 
the rock in the middle of the maze. When we were 
coming out of the maze it was really scary. But 
everyone loved it." – Syeed 
 
"My favourite part about yesterday was going into 
the castle; it felt so cosy. It was super modern and 
clean. Not even any dust, not even an inch! It was 
so warm. I wish I could live there. It was 
outstanding!" – Anayah  
 
 I found the maze tricky because  we couldn't see 
over it.” – Nayd 
 
"When we were making the badges, it was 
fun because we did drawings that showed 
something about ourselves." – Leo 
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Year 5 Trip – Young Scientist Centre 
As part of their Cornerstones topic – Alchemy 
Island – Turkey class went to the Young Scientist 
Centre at the Royal Institution. Read what Iqra and 
Roinites thought of the trip:  
“It was very exciting when we put on our bibs and 
got out of school for the day. When we arrived, we 
were flabbergasted to find out we were going to 
make our own inventions. Our experiments were 
amazing and then we made bath bombs by mixing 
different chemicals. After lunch it was time to 
make a lip balm; we added scents and colours. We 
left the lip balms to cool after we made them and 
we were ecstatic when we put them to our lips. It 
was an amazing trip and I wish I could go again!” – 
Iqra.  
 
“It was my birthday and I had an amazing day! 
When we got there, a scientist explained to us 
what we needed to do. Once we understood, he 
took us to a laboratory to start making bath 
bombs. For my bath bomb I chose green and blue, 
an egg shape and a blueberry scent. We then made 
some lip balm. I chose the smell Fruit Fizz (like 
bubble gum) and mango, again the colours green 
and blue. We couldn’t use the lip balm until it 
cooled down.” – Roinites 
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And here’s a report from a future chemistry wizard 
from Russia Class: 
“All children got to participate in exciting and 
educational projects. First we got to hear all about 
the fascinating names of the equipment that we 
were going to use. Then we went to the lab and 
put our special gear on. We got to smell different 
kinds of flavours and then pick some, but it was 
really hard because all of them were brilliant 
fragrances. It was the same with the colour, 
because there were so many good colours. When 
we finished doing all the steps, we left the bath 
bombs to cool. After we finished making bath 
bombs, we got to make lip balms. We also got to 
choose the colour and flavour. All of this was very 
informative and exciting.” – Chelsea 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
Lots & Lots More Milk Cartons PLEASE 
Construction is about to begin. Bur our Nursery still 
needs your help. They are going to make a 
spectacular structure out of plastic milk cartons. 
Please, please, please can you keep washing out 
those empty milk cartons (all sizes) over the next 
week and send them into school? It will be much 
appreciated and we’ll share pictures of the finished 
‘dwelling’ very soon. 
 

Morning Drop Off 
We’ve noticed a number of parents coming with 
their children into the playground well before the 
start of the school day. Please stay with your child 
until it’s time to go in.  
 

School Trips – REMINDER 
Trips are really exciting for the children; they really 
enjoy the experience of learning outside school. To 
help the support your children please could you 
bring them to school on time. Some classes have 
missed their workshops because they have been 
waiting for children that have come to school late 
and delayed the start of the journey 
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Forest School – READY FOR ALL WEATHERS 
Forest School is an important part of our school 
curriculum.  It will only be taught indoors if we are 
experiencing severe weather conditions, like 
blizzards or high winds (yellow on the BBC weather 
charts).  We ask you to ensure you send your 
children to be prepared for all weathers – the cold, 
rain, sun, and high temperatures.  We are not able 
to accommodate requests to remain in school 
because of the weather. We thank you for your 
cooperation in this. 

 
Wednesday Coffee Mornings 
Every Wednesday from 9.00-10.00am there will be 
a coffee morning held in the Canteen. Each week, 
one of the school’s leaders will be talking about 
their area of responsibility. The next meeting is on 
22nd February. Mrs Rawat will be talking about 
developments in the teaching of the science 
curriculum this year. We look forward to seeing 
you there. 
 
 

P.E. – Correct Kit and P.E. Day 
Please see the list below for the correct kit. On 
your child’s P.E. day, your child will come to school 
in their P.E. kit*  (NOT SCHOOL UNIFORM) and 
wear it for the whole day. Your child needs to wear 
the school’s P.E. kit: 
¶ Black school hoodie (with your child’s name in 

house colour) 

¶ House colour T-Shirt with your child’s name 

¶ Plain black jogging bottoms (Leggings, jogging 

bottoms in other colours or with logos are not 

acceptable) 

¶ Plimsolls or trainers 

The P.E. day for each year group is as follows: 
Monday: Year 2 
Tuesday: Nursery & Year 5 
Wednesday: Reception, Years 1 & 4 
Thursday: Year 3 
Friday: Year 6 

*  Nursery to Year 4 children MUST also come to 

school in their P.E. kit on Forest School days.  

 

 
 

Class Coffee Mornings 
The next class coffee mornings resume in the 
second week of the next half-term. There’s one 
every Monday and Friday at 9.00am in the 
Canteen. The Spring Term 2017 timetable is 
published below. It’s a great chance for parents to 
meet the class teacher and one another. We look 
forward to seeing you there.  
 

 
Week 
beginning 

Class 

 Monday Friday 

HALF-TERM 
20.2.17 No Coffee Morning 

27.2.17 Barbados*   Ghana**  

6.3.17 Bangladesh Jamaica 

13.3.17 Ireland Somalia 

20.3.17 Pakistan Mexico 

27.3.17 No Coffee Morning 

*PLEASE NOTE: Barbados and Brazil classes have 

swapped their mornings. Brazil is now the week 
before half-term and Barbados the week after half-
term. 
** PLEASE NOTE: Ghana and Jamaica have 
swapped. Ghana is now in the first week of March 
and Jamaica is in the second week. 
 
Class Assemblies 
The next class assembly of the Spring term will be 
after half-term by Jamaica, on Friday 3rd March. 
The assembly will start at 9.30am and last up to 
half an hour. Below is the timetable for the rest of 
the school year, so you can put the dates and time 
in your diaries. It really makes a big difference for 
children to see their family in the audience; we 
hope you can make the time for them.  

 
Spring 2017 

Week beginning Class 

27.2.17 Jamaica 

13.3.17 Brazil 

27.3.17 Bangladesh 
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Summer 2017 

Week Beginning Class 

24.4.17 Somalia 

8.5.17 Ireland 

22.5.17 India 

12.6.17 China 

26.6.17 Pakistan 

3.7.17 Mexico 
 

e-Safety – Develop your Digital Footprint 

 
As we said last week, when using the internet, 
show your child how to use History tools and save 
his/her Favorites. This way it is easier to find and 
use websites and resources that you know are safe 
and reliable and free from any ‘Net Nasties’. It’s 
also a good way to ensure their digital footprint is a 
positive thing. Kidsmart have got the ball rolling by 

recommending the following websites as being 
safe for children to use and enjoy – 
http://www.kidsmart.org.uk/greatsites/  
If there are any areas of e-Safety you want to know 

more about, please feel free to discuss it with Mr 

Braune, your child’s teacher or one of the school’s 

leaders. 

School Trip Dates – Spring Term 2017 

Key trips for the Spring term linked to your child’s 
Cornerstones topics have been booked. Please add 
the dates to your calendars. 

 
 

  

http://www.kidsmart.org.uk/greatsites/
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Next Week’s Menu 

Week 2 
 
Please note that there are also different salad 
options on different days. 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Term Dates for 2016-17 
 
Below are dates for our 195 teaching days, including 
5 days for the purpose of teachersô staff development 
(INSET). These days can be taken as INSET days or 
equivalent twilight sessions. 
Academies, free schools and voluntary-aided schools 
are able to set their own dates but have been asked 
to set the same or similar dates in the interest of 
parents who may have children at different schools. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Summer Term 2017 

First Day Half Term Finish Number of 
Days 

Tuesday 
18th April 
2017 

Monday 
29th May 
to Friday 
2nd June 
2017 

Friday         
21st July 
2017 

63 (28 first 
half term, 
35 second 
half term) 

Autumn Term 2016 

First Day Half Term Finish Number of 
Days 

Tuesday 
6th   
September 
2016 

(Staff 
INSET – 
Monday 
5th 
September 
2016) 

Monday 
24th  
October 
to Friday 
28th  
October 
2016 

Wednesday 
21st 
December 
2016 

72 days (34 
first half-
term, 38 
second 
half-term) 

Spring Term 2017 

First Day Half Term Finish Number of 
Days 

Monday 
9th  
January 
2017 

(Staff 
INSET – 
Tuesday 
3rd 
January – 
Friday 6th 
January 
2017) 

Monday 
13th  
February 
to Friday 
17th 
February 
2017 

Friday  31st 

March 2017 

 

59 (29 first 
half term, 
30 second 
half term) 

 


